
 PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE 

 
 8th SEPTEMBER, 2022  

 
 PRESENT:  
 

 Councillor Winstanley (In the Chair),  
 Councillors Akinola, Bunting, Dagnall, Hartley, Hassan, Morgan, Newgrosh (Substitute), 

S. Procter, Thomas, Walsh, and Welton. 
 
 In attendance:  Head of Planning and Development (Ms. R. Coley),  

 Planning and Development Manager (West) (Mr. S. Day),  
 Planning and Development Manager (East) (Ms. H. Milner),  

 Senior Highways & Traffic Engineer (Amey) (Ms. E. Hendren),  
 Solicitor (Planning & Highways) (Mrs. C. Kefford),  
 Senior Governance Officer (Mr. I. Cockill), 

 Governance Officer (Miss N. Owen).  
 
 APOLOGIES  

 
 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Chalkin and Minnis. 

 
31.  ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING 

 

On hearing of the sad announcement of Her Majesty Queen Elizabeth’s death, the 
Committee observed a period of silence as a mark of respect to the late Queen. As the 

country was now entering a period of national mourning the Vice-Chairman advised that 
the meeting would now be adjourned. 

 
  RESOLVED: That the meeting be adjourned in respect of the announcement of the 

death of Queen Elizabeth II. 

 
 The meeting commenced at 6.33 p.m. and concluded at 6.37 p.m. 


